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CEMETERY COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES
OCTOBER 25, 2017  

A meeting of the Cemetery Commission was held on Wednesday,October 25, 2017 at 6:30 pm at 120 Washington Street. Members present were Roberta Clement, Ruth Kapnis and Anthony O’Donnell. Sean McCrea, Assistant Director of Public Services, Christine Lutts of Friends of Greenlawn, Dave Cronin,foreman of the Cemetery dept., and Perry Hallinan, a local filmmaker were also present. Pat Donahue was not in attendance. Motion was made and accepted to accept minutes of Secretary”s report as read.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Update from Sean on completion of the following:
1. Tree pruning in Broad Street  Cemetery-To date, Patrick Cheney has completed  pruning of only three trees and Sean has been unsuccessful in reaching him. A decision was made at the meeting to request a final bill from Mr. Cheney and continue to seek other bids from various companies.
2.  Cemetery signage –English and Spanish – Sean reported that signs in both English and Spanish were in the process of being prepared and will be installed in Greenlawn Cemetery prior to the next meeting.
3. Computer Status Update – Sean assured us he has received training and is waiting for IT to establish a link for public use. 
4. Monies spent for Memorial Day annuals -  Report will be submitted at next meeting by Sean McCrea.
5. Status of Doggie Bags and Barrels –Doggie Bags and barrels have been ordered and are in the process of being placed in the appropriate locations.
6. Purchase of A-frame signs – Complete and have been used successfully
7. Uniforms – completed and worn as necessary.
8. Discussion with Kathy Holman (Essex Tech) and Kathy Goldfield(NSCC) –Both are interested in involving their students in spring cleanup and landscaping and other projects that will be recommended.It is necessary to obtain a written commitment from both schools regarding these projects soon.
9. New signage for Dog Ordinance in Broad Street Cemetery – A copy of the Dog Ordinance was distributed to the Cemetery Commission and an appropriate sign will be prepared and installed by the next meeting. 
10. Financial Burial Obligations – to be discussed at a later date
NEW BUSINESS
· Status of Contract -  It is concerning that  AT MSCISZ continues to work without a contract. Recently a new Purchasing Agent has been hired and will be responsible in developing a new contract.

· Perry Hallinan, a local filmmaker, presented an outstanding and moving video on the Witchcraft Trials. A number of organizations have pledged to the development of this video and they are as follows: $2500.00 from National Park Service, $2500.00 from Essex National Heritage Area, $1500.00  from Salem Awards Foundation, $1500.00 from Danvers Alarm List Company, $1500.00 from the Witch House.. The film is intended to be shown continuously at the Visitors Center in Salem.  Mr. Hallinan would appreciate a donation from the commission to complete the project
· Christine Lutts, Friends of Greenlawn announced that on Tuesday, November 28, from  1:30 -3:30, we will meet  to celebrate the restoration of the  rose window (phase one of the chapel restoration). Ribbon cutting will take place at 2:00pm.
· Christine Lutts requested a letter of support for CPA funding from Cemetery Commission.Christine will provide to us detailed information in regard to the letter.
The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, January 17, at 6:30 pm.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30pm.

Respectively submitted,

Ruth Kapnis , secretary
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